
July 5, 2016 

          

 

         The Walker Township Supervisors met on Tuesday, July 5, 2016 at the Walker Township 

Municipal Building for their monthly meeting. Martin Dreibelbis called the meeting to order at 7:00 

p.m. Supervisors Casner and Wagner were present. The minutes of the June 6, 2016 meeting were 

approved as presented with the following correction of Mr. McHale to Mr. Nale. 

 VISITORS: Steve Whistler is interested in changing his property from Rural/Ag to 

Industrial/Commercial. His property is located next to the Rutter’s property and would be allowed to 

be changed. Mr. Dreibelbis will contact Mr. Whistler with information. David Bashore and Brian 

Bashore were present to discuss Brian’s lot development plan for a finishing hog operation. By 

motion of Mr. Dreibelbis, seconded by Mr. Casner and carried it was resolved to approve the final lot 

development plan. 

OLD BUSINESS:  The Penn Dot reimbursement for the Red Rock Bridge has been received and 

appropriated to the correct accounts as per Mr. Albert of Penn Dot. 

     Zoning: By motion of Mr. Casner, seconded by Mr. Wagner and carried it was resolved to approve 

to following permits as presented by Mrs. Saner: Sunrise Greenhouse (land use), Enos Yoder (land 

use), Isaac Esh (land use), and Casey Hostler (land use). 

    Secretary: Attended the Supervisor and Recreation Board meetings, wrote meeting minutes, letter 

to E Moyer concerning septic system, runs to the park to give trash bags to pavilion renters, key run, 

phone calls concerning park rental and phone calls concerning the Lehman propane animal 

repellant.  

     Roads: July 5, 2016 River Rd was black topped. Zendt Hollow Rd will be done on July 6, 2016. 

    Ordinances: None reported. 

    Finances:  None presented 
     Park: June 11, 2016 – a work detail was held to repair a spring animal and reset 2 bases. June 17, 

2016 – the split rail fence and water line were repaired. 

NEW BUSINESS: A few calls came into the office concerning Mrs. Lehman’s propane “animal 

repellant.”  Mr. Wagner will talk to her to see if she can turn it down. 

By motion of Mr. Wagner, seconded by Mr. Casner and carried it was resolved to approve the Penn 

Dot winter maintenance agreement (2016-4). This will set the amount the Township will get for 

snow plowing Center Road. 

Friendship Fire Company requested $8,000 to help with the purchase of the tanker. By motion of Mr. 

Wagner, seconded by Mr. Dreibelbis and carried it was resolved to approve the withdrawal from 

their portion of the equipment fund. 

SUBDIVISIONS: None presented 

BILLS: By motion of Mr. Casner, seconded by Mr. Wagner and carried it was resolved to approve the 

monthly bills paid with checks 12570 through 12596 and #656 from Mexico Street Light fund. 

Payroll Liabilities were paid by EFT in the amount of $2,160.03. Check 123 from the Fire Equipment 

fund in the amount of $8,000.   

 

By motion of Mr. Casner, seconded by Mr. Wagner and carried it was resolved to adjourn at 8:20 pm. 

  

 

Respectfully submitted,  

Nancy Baillie, Secretary 


